



November 2, 2018

Dear Parents of Students in Social 20-2/4.

You may be aware that Ms. Gingell has resigned from her teaching position at Hillside effective today, Friday, November 2. As a result of this, there will be changes to the delivery of Social Studies 20-2/4 at Hillside effective Monday, November 5.

We are very pleased to welcome Mr. Larry Magnusson back to Hillside to replace Ms. Gingell. Mr. Magnusson is well-known to Hillside Jr/Sr High School having taught here for over 20 years. Since his retirement he has kept current in teaching through subbing at all of the schools in Valleyview and will be a familiar face to many of the students of the Social 20-2/4 class.

While Mr. Magnusson is an effective and experienced teacher, we are going to be creating a co-teaching position for the Social Studies 20-2 class so that all students will have the benefit of instruction from a teacher with a specialization in Social Studies. In the co-teaching situation, most primary instruction will be given by Mrs. Newman. Mr. Magnusson will provide support instruction, supervision during working periods and exams.

As always, if you have any questions, please contact me or Mr. Serediak at the school.

Yours truly,

Darlene Wood Principal